
TOWN OF SANDY CREEK 

WATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

 

Date: January 30, 2017 

Place: Sandy Creek Town Hall 

Water Advisory Committee Members Present: Norma Newman, Roy Narish, Pat McDougal, 

Wayne Miller, Cindy Love, and Cheryl Yerdon.  

Others Present: Nancy Ridgeway, Nola J. Gove, Ruth Scheppard, John Wood Jr., Mike Kastler, 

George Kalkowsky, Dustin Clark, Brittany Washburn, Jim Holden, Chris Masuicca, Paul & 

Jennifer Edick, Bruce & Jennine Johnson, Grover Earle, Frank Dixon, Joan Ruehle, George 

White, Teresa White, Donna Pullano, Marty Kelley, Clark Philips, Ron Fisher, and Janet Parker.  

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:01 PM by Chairman Norma Newman with the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

 

Approval of November 28, 2016 minutes. Motion by Cindy Love seconded by Cheryl Yerdon, 

all in favor. 

 

Public Comment:  Chris Masuicca from Sawmill Road spoke about his comments made at a 

previous meeting.  

 

Dustin Clark and the Water Advisory Committee discussed their notes for the recent re-polling 

of Sawmill Road, Co Rt 62, Hilton Road, Hadley Road, Upton Road and Sand Road. A lengthy 

discussion about the results of the polling followed.  

 

Grover Earle of Sawmill Road had questions about the pump that may be needed for Water 

District #3.  

 

Mr. Masuicca voiced his opinion of not having water on his road. He also had a few questions 

and comments regarding the polling of his road.  

 

Ron Fisher of Greene Point Road was curious about Greene Point Road being on the map. 

Currently, it is on the proposed map.  

 

Bruce Johnson of Co Rt 62 would like to see the results of the recent re-polling of his road. 

 

Dustin Clark of Barton & Loguidice spoke about the results of the polling. A decision on which 

roads are going to be on the map needs to be made. 

 

Jim Holden of Co Rt 62, wanted clarification of the results of Co Rt 62 from the Town line to 

Upton Rd. 

 

Marty Kelly of Whitney Lane had a question regarding the process of getting the project shovel 

ready. Dustin Clark answered his questions.  

 

 



TOWN OF SANDY CREEK 

WATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

Old Business: There is one property that has been merged. On motion by Cindy Love and 

seconded by Pat McDougal, all in favor. The Water Advisory Committee recommends the 

following EDU change for the Holmes property at 131 Albro Tract. 

Tax ID Number EDU  Property Location  Property Owner 

027.18-01-59  1.0  131 Albro Tract  Gary Holmes 

 

Next Meeting Date:  Monday, February 27, 2017. 

 

Meeting Adjourned: On motion made by Norma Newman, seconded by Cheryl Yerdon, and 

carried unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 6:47 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Brittany M. Washburn 

Deputy Town Clerk & Water Clerk 


